
 
Public Notice 

Wyoming Department of Health 
Streamlined Application Changes 

 
Public notice is hereby given that the Wyoming Department of Health intends to submit a State 
Plan Amendment (SPA) to the United State Department of Health and Human Services, Centers 
for Medicare and Medicaid Services. 
 
The amendment to the State Plan is to make the following changes to the Third Party Liability 
(TPL) Wyoming Attachments 4.22A and 4.22B of the State Plan for Medicaid and Kid Care 
CHIP: 

• SSA State Wage Information Collection Agency and Title IV-A data match not 
currently utilized; however, data matching will begin with the Department of Workforce 
Services on July 01, 2023 to confirm income information and possible creation of a 
commercial insurance lead for verification by the TPL vendor.   

• Data matching with commercial health insurance (disclosure of health care eligibility) 
and disclosure of health insurance coverage at the time of Medicaid application and 
annual renewal of benefits 

• Changes to the use of trauma diagnosis codes for identification of and collection from 
liable third parties. 

• Incorporation of changes required by the Balance Budget Act of 2018 for cost 
avoidance of prenatal services, for preventative pediatric care for continued pay and 
chase of these services, and for claims related to child support enforcement beneficiaries 
and continued pay and chase of these claims. 

• Addition of threshold dollar amounts for post payment recovery from health insurance 
carriers. 

Copies of the Wyoming Medicaid State Plan will be available at the Department of Health, 
Division of Healthcare Financing. To obtain a copy of the State Plan Amendment, contact:  
 

Sheila McInerney 
TPL & Estate Recovery Specialist 
Division of Healthcare Financing 

122 W. 25th Street 
4th Floor West 

Cheyenne, WY 82002 
307-777-5389 

Sheila.mcinerney@wyo.gov. 

 


